
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 

TO:  Planning Commission 
 
FROM: Andrew Perez, Planning Manager 
 
SUBJECT: Supplemental Information For Agenda Item 8.a. –  

February 7, 2023 Planning Commission Meeting: 
Consideration of Conditional Use Permit 22-005 Establishment Of A 
New Telecommunication Facility; Location – 581 Branch Mill Road; 
Applicant – Dish Wireless; Representative – Jerry Ambrose 

 
DATE: February 7, 2023 
 
Attached is public comment received after agenda preparation regarding the proposed 
project. 
 
 
 
cc: Community Development Director 
 Public Review Binder 
  



From: Anne Bachmann
To: pc publiccomment
Subject: Dish Wireless Proposal
Date: Friday, February 3, 2023 6:31:51 PM

We want to go on record that we are against the use permit to establish
a new telecommunications facilty at 581 Branch Mill Road in the middle
of a agriculture field that is surrounded by housing developments on
three sides.  How could something like this even be considered.

It will lower the value of all of our homes and will effect the view of
the other fields and hills in the distance.  Not to mention the
potential harm to humans living near cell towers.  The road supports
lots of traffic and is the main route to Branch School.

There must be a better place for this project.  On the hill off Branch
Mill and Huebner Lane which has a city owned water tank would be a more
appropriate location.  The project must be denied at this proposed location.

Rudy & Anne Bachmann

Arroyo Grande, Ca 93420
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